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Ski Hawks Ottawa

Annual General Meeting
June 12, 2013
6:00p.m.

Fox and Feather
Members Present:

Tom Abernathy (CADS-NCD);





James Dicks;





Bob Einarsson;





Adèle Farough and Atlas;

David Farough and Wisdom;





Mary Johannsen;





Paul Johannsen;





Bruce Meredith;





Carolyn Mitrow





Ron Prince;





Bernie Simpson;

	Item No.
	Item
	Person Responsible for Action



	1.
	Call to Order
	Carolyn Mitrow

	
	The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm.

	

	2.
	Credentials Report
	

	
	We had quorum:  10 members and 1 guest, along with 2 proxies.

	

	3.
	Approval of Agenda
	

	
	The agenda was approved.
Moved:  Ron Prince
Seconded:  Adèle Farough
Status:  Carried

	

	4.
	Approval of Minutes of AGM 2012
	

	
	A motion was tabled to approve the minutes of the 2012 AGM:

Moved:  James Dicks
Seconded:  David Farough
Status:  Carried

	

	5.
	Reports
	

	
	5.1 President`s Report
See Appendix 1.

	Carolyn Mitrow

	
	5.2 Treasurer`s Report
	Bruce Meredith

	
	Available in PDF format under separate cover

	

	
	5.3 Technical Report
	Mary Johannsen

	
	See Appendix 2.

	

	
	5.4 Admin and Social Director`s Report
	Murielle Arseneau

	
	See Appendix 3

	

	
	5.5 Report of Member at Large
	James Dicks

	
	See Appendix 4.

	

	
	A motion was tabled to approve the reports.
Moved:  Bernie Simpson

Seconded:  Mary Johannsen

Status:  Carried

	

	6.
	Approval of Accountant
	Bruce Meredith

	
	A motion was tabled to approve Brent Wirtanen of Accurate Accounting and Bookkeeping as our accountant to prepare the financial statements for next year.

Moved:  Bruce Meredith
Seconded:  James Dicks
Status:  Carried

	

	7.
	Amendment of By-Laws
	Bruce Meredith

	
	We went through the process of having the new Articles of Continuance and the new by-laws approved by the Board, and then by the members, during one of our regular Wednesday evening outings.  This was submitted to Canada Revenue Agency for their approval.  They changed one word, for legal purposes, and submitted it to Corporations Canada for their approval.  The stamped documents were then returned to Bruce, who will submit them to the Charities Directorate of Canada Revenue Agency.  This must be done by October 14, 2014.  Once we get that back, this process will be finished, and we will be deigned to be fully compliant with the new Act.

	

	8.
	Approval of Action of Board of Directors
	

	
	A motion was tabled to approve the actions of the Board of Directors.
Moved:  Ron Prince

Seconded:  Bob Einarsson

Status:  Carried


	

	9.
	Election of Board of Directors
	

	
	All positions are available.  The following persons stood for election and were acclaimed:
· Murielle Arseneau;

· James Dicks;

· Bob Einarsson;

· Adele Farough;

· Mary Johannsen;

· Bruce Meredith;

· Carolyn Mitrow


	

	10.
	Election of President
	

	
	Carolyn Mitrow was elected president.


	

	11.
	Selection of Officers
	

	
	This took place at a separate meeting which followed the AGM.

	

	12.
	Destruction of Ballots and Proxies
	

	
	Ron Prince destroyed the proxies.


	

	13.
	New Business
	

	
	Bernie Simpson announced that CADS-NCD was meeting with the National Capital Ski Club immediately following the AGM.


	

	14.
	Adjournment
	

	
	The meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm.
	

	
	
	


PRESIDENT’S REPORT

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

SKI HAWKS 2013 SEASON

It has been a distinct pleasure to act as your President over the past year and I am very grateful for the support that I get from the Board and the support that the membership provides me.  

The snow this year was great, making the 2013 ski season another enjoyable year for Ski Hawks.  With a late start to the season and a couple of cancellations, we were able to extend the season with the support of our volunteers and still enjoy 8 nights of skiing and 1 weekend day.  We were also able to provide 14 guides with a ski/board improvement session. 

I was extremely pleased to see so many guides participate in the training evening in January. As most people know, safety has been the Board’s chief focus in the past few years and I feel that this session helps remind all of us about our job on the slopes, as well, it gathers us together to coach and inform each other on how we guide.  Additionally, having all of the guides complete the new safety questionnaire before beginning to guide this year, gave me great confidence knowing how knowledgeable our guides are.

This year we introduced our “end of the year” survey two weeks before the end of the year in order to get more feedback.  Thanks to all who contributed and thanks for the great ideas and the very positive feedback on how our program is run.  

Our budget remains stable, under the careful watch of our Treasurer, Bruce Meredith.  The club must continue to be conscious though of ensuring that we have enough funds to allow us to operate.  The club did not have a special event to raise funds this year however we are looking ahead to next year and are looking into the potential of a raffle to raise some funds to maintain financial stability.  We do continue to receive contributions from United Way donations, and some private company donations.  As always, the Board welcomes suggestions from the membership to earn funds.  

What would be a message from the president without a paragraph on succession planning?  Succession planning is always an important part of any organizational plan and once again, I must encourage members to come forth if they are at all interested in becoming part of the Board.  All positions are up for re-election this year (2013). New faces bring new ideas and new energy to a team, and no member of the Board would feel slighted if someone else demonstrated an interest in participating.  

Finally, a huge thank you to my team;   Adele Farough, Murielle Arseneau, Mary Johanssen, Bruce Meredith, James Dick, David Farough and Doug Jones.  These guys rock and provide me with tremendous support and enthusiasm.  They make my role so much easier!   

Respectfully submitted June 12, 2013

Appendix 2

Technical report 2013

January

·  Safety questionnaire answered by all guides

· Training evening, 36 participants

· 1 evening cancelled due to extremely cold weather

· 8 participants in ski improvement for guides   (1 injury to a guide)

· 1 guide injured during evening session

February

· 4 participants in ski improvement session

· 2 participants in board improvement  for guides

· 1 evening cancelled

March 

· 1 outing to Mont Avila with 2 skiers and 3 guides

· 1 extra ski evening added to make up for cancellations

· Fun day with 10 skiers and 15 guides

We had 124 skier days and 258 guide days throughout the season

Perfect attendance   9:  Marcel Allard, Stephane Eyer, Ryan Gilchrist, Doug Laurie-Lean, Neil Martyniuk, David Lifshitz, Vicki Mierins, Ron Prince and Brian Routh. Just missing extra evening: Peter Wittenburg

Missing 1 evening 11: Jean Beaulieu, Carolyn Bentley, Daniel Chaput, Stefan Desourdy, Beth Dimsdale, Delphie Dugal-Tesier, Mary Johannsen, Gaetan LaForest, Chris Miller, Michael Samborski, Bernie Simpson.  Missing 1 and extra evening 6: Chris Griffin, Colin James, Cory Miles, Bruce Sandhaber, Pat Stewart, and Steve Walsh.

Thank you

Mary Johannsen

12 June 2013

Appendix 3

Social Report 2012-2013

The year started with a bbq/registration in October at Carolyn Mitrow’s house. A second registration was held in November at the Fox and Feather restaurant. The rest of the members registered by using the form found on the Ski Hawks web site. We recruited new guides and new skiers to the club.

The ski season started one week later than the previous year due to the New Year falling on the same day as the guide training. We had to cancel two evenings; one due to a snowstorm, and one because Camp Fortune was closed.  With the help of the Board we asked all guides of their availability during the Ontario March break. We had enough volunteers to run an extra ski evening during the Ontario March break. 

With the help of Kim Leahy a small group attended a ski day at Mont St-Sauveur with Cads-NCD.  The Ski Hawks fun day was again a big success. There was a great turn out. It took place on Saturday March 16 at Camp Fortune. The weather was cold enough to keep the snow in fantastic condition for skiing. It was a fabulous day.

The end of the year dinner took place at the Fox and Feather in April. Another activity well attended by members and their family. The yearly awards were presented at this event.

Thanks go to the board members that help every week with the coordination of the different activities and to all the guides that provide transportation for skiers. Everyone’s commitment to this club is what makes it such a success.

Murielle Arseneau

Social and Admin Director

Ski Hawks Ottawa

Appendix 4
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SKI HAWKS OTTAWA

REPORT FROM MEMBER AT LARGE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SKI HAWKS 2013 SEASON

I am pleased to offer my first report as Member at Large for the 2012-2013 ski season. 

In following with SHO tradition to start a good ski season at Carolyn’s BBQ, I worked with Paul Johannsen to BBQ Paul’s excellent homemade hamburgers along with a few hot dogs. 

In order to increase our guide’s safety awareness, in 2013, I worked with Carolyn Mitrow, Mary Johanssen and Bruce Meredith to lead the Board’s development of the Safety Survey that is now mandatory for all guides in SHO. Also in order to communicate SHO operating policies more effectively, I lead the revisions to the SHO operations manual over each of the last two ski seasons. 

I adapted the score sheet for the Kobuz Cup that made it easier to track timing and results. In order for SHO to benefit from input of its members, I worked on the development of the year end survey with Mary Johannsen, Bruce Meredith, and Carolyn. This year I also analyzed results of the survey and drafted a report for the Board’s review and implementation. 

In addition, I provided comments and questions to Bruce Meredith who worked hard on the submission of documents for the SHO Not for Profit Act submission. As Member at Large, I have remained available for Board functions and special projects over the past year and have attended all SHO ski events and Board meetings.

I would like to thank the dedicated members of the Board and SHO who offered their advice on the above documents. I benefit from all the input and look forward to the continued support.

Lastly, as a means to enhance my knowledge of and provide contributions to the CADS organization, I became involved on the Board of Directors for the Canadian Association for Disabled Skiing – National Capital Division. I undertook a variety of tasks at the Division to benefit both CADS – NCD and SHO. 

Respectfully submitted June 12, 2013


James Dicks

Member at Large, SHO
